
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318) ð St. Joseph Catholic School (339-4390) 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7747), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Mary GentileðReq. by Jennie Cuomo Gramatikos     

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  In Thanksgiving For The Healthy Birth of Logan James Zambrella McQuade  

                                                                          & Lorraine OôNeill (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Their Family 

 10:30 For The Deceased Members of The Leverich FamilyðReq. by Their Family 

Monday 8:30 John TeitterðReq. by Lorraine Allore 

Tuesday  8:30  Andrew WoodðReq. by Stephen & Mary Bonack 

Wednesday  8:30  Mary Gomez (21st Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Her Family 

Thursday  8:30 Edward TrenholmðReq. by Helen & Frank Avagliano 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Marguerite Gauvreau (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Her Husband 

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30 In Celebration of The 7th Birthday of Cooper McCoy RennerðReq. by My Ma & Pop Pop 

 10:30 Florence B. OôLeary (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Kris & Bill Hodgson 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

Monð Saint Boniface, Bishop and Martyr 

Tueð  Saint Norbert, Bishop 

Frið   Saint Ephrem, Deacon and Doctor of the Church 

 

ST. JOHNôS 20-WEEK CLUB ï The 5th winner of $100 in our 

20-Week Club was Eileen Oswald! 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - There will be a special 

second collection this weekend for Catholic Missions 

Among Black and Indian People.  This collection 

enables the Church in the U.S. to provide desperately 

required pastoral, educational, and spiritual assistance to some of 

the neediest of our brothers and sisters in the Lord.  Thank you in 

advance for your generous support. 

 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING - Will take place this 

Sunday, June 4th at noon.  The topic of discussion is óThe 

Difference Between Doctrine and Disciplineô.  Come learn more 

about your Catholic Faith.  This discussion will be led by Fr. Bill.  

Question and Answer period to follow. 

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER - Feel free to 

sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (May 1st to 

June 30th)  Sponsorship money can be given directly to Fr. Bill, 

or you can drop it in the collection basket with a note indicating 

the 100-milke walk.  Checks are to be made payable to St. John 

The Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  

All monies will be used to offset our budget deficit.  Thank you. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï We are seeking a 

volunteer to teach 5th Grade in our Religious Education Program.  

If interested, please see Fr. Bill or call Joan Corton at 339-4391. 

 

ULTREYA - Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya here at St. Johnôs on June 8th at 7:30 PM.  Bring 

something for the sharing table.  FMI, call Joe at 246-6908. 

 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STOREï Will be open from 3:30 to 

5:00 PM, and after the 5:00 PM Mass on June 10th and after the 

8:30 AM and 10:30 AM Mass on June 11th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARIES - Our parish will be honoring all 

who will be celebrating 25 or 50 years of marriage during 2017 at 

the 10:30 AM Holy Mass on June 25th.  Please contact the parish 

office at 246-9581, so that we may include you in this celebration. 

 

THE CLUSTER MISSIONï Called REVIVE will be held at St. 

Josephôs Parish Hall in Glasco on the evenings of Monday, June 

12th, Tuesday, June 13th, and Wednesday, June 14th.  Doors 

open at 6:30 PM.  Everyone is most welcome.   

 

JUNK IN THE TRUNK - Scheduled for June 17th from 10 to 2 

PM.  Vendors will park their cars and open their trunks to display 

their treasures.  $15 car/van/pick-up.  Tables will be available to 

rent.  FMI, or to reserve a spot call Aloise at 246-7846. 

 

BAKE SALE ITEMS NEEDED - We would like to sell Bake 

Sale Items at our Junk In The Trunk Sale.  If anyone would be 

interested in baking an item it can be dropped off at the church 

anytime before 7 PM on June 16th.  Thank you!  FMI, call Breeda 

at 679-6562 or Angela at 246-7311. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED- We are looking for 

volunteers to help park cars at our Junk in The Trunk 

Sales.  You need not volunteer for every sale ï we are 

looking to start a pool of people to draw from.  If 

interested, contact Vince Brennan at 246-8072. 

  

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who would 

enjoy a visit, call or card from their fellow parishioners, please 

call the church office (246-9581) to let us know.   

Donna AndersonðNorthern Dutchess Rehab Room 2180 

Eleanor SweeneyðBarbara CoppeyðRonald ñSmokey Woodsð

Lou Honecker ðTen Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Betty Decker & Lou Voegel ðGolden Hill 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42,  

Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

 



PENTECOST SUNDAY 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Holy Spirit,           

 There is a Capital Campaign that Cardinal Dolan is 

having every parish do for raising money for capital improvements 

to the parish. This Capital Campaign is called Renew and Rebuild. 

The first step for our parish is to identify and vote on what capital 

projects are the most important for us to do once we have the 

money to do them. In the half-page flap of this bulletin and the 

next three weekends of bulletins (June 3rd and 4th, 10th and 11th, 

17th and 18th, and finally 24th and 25th), where the Prayer for Life, 

the Making All Things New Prayer, and other information 

normally is found, there is a ballot. The ballot has a list of 

suggested capital projects. There is a little line on the left side of 

each suggested project. There are large lines below the suggested 

projects that also have little lines to the left of the large lines if you 

want to write in additional projects. You are being asked to vote 

on the suggested projects and your own additional projects by 

writing on the little lines a number next to each project in the order 

you wish to have them completed. It is important for me to point 

out that the suggested projects are NOT in any particular order; it 

is up to you to put a number 1 next to what you want done first, a 

number 2 next to what you want done second and so forth. You 

have until June 30th of 2017 to tear off the completed flap (which 

is your ballot) and place your ballot into one of the Ballot Boxes 

located at the entrances of the Church. I will count the ballots on 

Saturday, July 1st and tell you the results at the announcement time 

at the end of each of the Holy Masses on the weekend of July 1st 

and 2nd. Anyone may vote but I beg you that only one ballot is to 

be completed by each person; please do not complete and drop in 

the ballot box more than one ballot. I want to thank you in 

advance for your thoughtful participation and I wish to thank you 

for your love of your parish.  

 This Sunday, June 4th, features the Graduation Holy Mass 

at 10:30 A.M. I want to congratulate the Class of 2017 from 

whatever level of education you may be a part of accomplishing.  

 The Instructional Prayer Meeting is from Noon until 1:00 

P.M. on this June 4th with the topic: The Difference between 

Catholic Doctrine and Catholic Discipline in the Church.  

 I wish to thank you in advance for you generosity to this 

weekendôs second collection for the Catholic Missions among 

Black and Indian People as it is officially called by the United 

States Catholic Conference of Bishops.  

 Cursilloôs Ultreya will be this Thursday, June 8th at 7:30 

P.M. in the Church Hall.  

 The Church Store will be open for business from 3:30 

until 5:00 P.M. next Saturday afternoon and after the 5 P.M. Holy 

Mass on June 10th and on Sunday, June 11th after the 8:30 and 

10:30 A.M. Holy Masses as well. There are great Fatherôs Day 

gifts available for Dad.  

 Since I will have been on my Annual Spiritual Retreat 

this past week, I am composing this letter to you on Wednesday, 

May 24th, and so I have done at this point 40 miles in my 100-Mile 

Walk and, thanks to your generosity, the parish has gained $3,331. 

 Finally, the computer is working again so I am very sorry 

that we did not have a Parish Bulletin last weekend. I wish to 

thank Bob Baker for his skill in correcting the computer problem.      

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff   

THANK YOU ï Congratulations to you and St. 

John The Evangelist Parish on reaching your 2017 

Cardinalôs Annual Stewardship Appeal goal!  

Thank you for your dedication to this vital effort, 

which provides our archdiocese with the means to 

continue serving our sisters and brothers in faith.   

 As you know, the Cardinalôs Annual Stewardship 

Appeal affects all our parishes, whether it is through the 

assistance they receive from one of our ministry groups, the 

education our priests received from the seminary, or taking care 

of a retired priest who formerly served at your parish.  The 

outreach is endless and all of this would not be possible without 

your hard work. 

 Thank you for your commitment to your parish and our 

archdiocese.  I am blessed to know that I can count on you to 

fulfill our responsibility to spread the mission of Jesus Christ.   

 With renewed gratitude and prayerful best wishes, I 

remain, 

   Fraternally in Christ, 

   Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

   Archbishop of New York 

 

FATHERSô DAY SPIRITUAL BOUQUETS- In appreciation 

for their countless acts of love, have your father or grandfather 

(living/deceased) remembered at Mass this Fathersô Day with a 

Spiritual Bouquet.  Cards are available at the doors of the church. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WALK FOR LIFE 2017 ï Will take place on June 10th at Dietz 

Stadium in Kingston from 9 to noon.  Rain or shine.  Event 

Schedule:  8:30 AM Registrationð9:00 Walk Begins ð 10:30 

AM Walk Ends and Races Beginð11:30 AM Race Ends and 

Prizes Awarded.  The Walk for Life is a family friendly event for 

all people of all ages.  This year there will be booths, face 

painting, games for kids and lots of fun things for the whole 

family.  Our goal is to raise $20,000 for the ministry of the 

Pregnancy Support Center of Ulster County.  You can make a 

difference.  Download a Walk Form 2017 at www.pscuc.org 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST ï Will take place at the Knights of 

Columbus in Barclay Heights on June 25 from 8 to 11 AM.  

Pancakes, eggs, sausage, biscuits, bacon, home fries, milk & 

coffee!  All you can eat!  Adults $8ðChildren under 8 years of 

age $4.  A portion of the net profits donated to local charities. 

 

JOKEï Before she died, an old lady wanted to visit England, the 

home of her ancestors.  She went to the Federal Office and asked 

for a passport.  ñYou must take the loyalty oath first,ò the passport 

clerk said.  ñRaise you right hand, please.ò  The senior citizen 

raised her right hand as the clerk asked, ñDo you swear to defend 

the Constitution of the United States against all enemies, domestic 

or foreign?ò  The sweet old face paled and the voice trembled as 

she responde3d, ñWell, I guess so, but...will I have help, or will I 

have to do it all by myself?ò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



JUNE 4, 2017 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

Jesus stood up and exclaimed, "Let anyone who thirsts come to 

me and drink. As Scripture says: 

Rivers of living water will flow from within him who believes in 

me." 

He said this in reference to the Spirit that those who came to 

believe in him were to receive. - Jn 7:37b-39a  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

February  

      Attendance:  April 2017 ð 1,434 

      Attendance:  April 2016 ð   986 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $  14,433.85  $88,015.84 

Other Income: $    7,784.58  $61,131.91 

Total Income: $  22,248.4                        $149,147.75 

Expenses: $  21,586.06              $148,059.02 

Total:  $       662.37                       $   1,088.73 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï For my wife and I, 

stewardship means tending wisely to all that God has given us, 

while living in the knowledge that He will continue to give us all 

we need.  He already has.                     

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï May the Lord continue to bless all 

our efforts.            

                

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

CANNED CARROTS 

Just a note that we are no longer in need of egg cartons.   

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Gene 

Woodruff, Peter Kandora, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, 

Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, Marion Benz, Joe 

Dengler, Maurice Hinchey, Bernadette Verpent, Jack 

Lawler, Chris Vitale, Tara Ryan, Isabel Martinez, Kathy 

Connelly, Baby Vanessa Martinez, ñSmokeyò Woods, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð- 

JUNE 4, 2017 

RENEW & REBUILD  

CAPTIAL CAMPAIGN  

 

 We are starting our Capital Campaign 

called Renew and Rebuild.  It is a program designed 

for us to identify major projects in our parish and raise the funds 

to accomplish them. 

 

 We have come up with a list of suggested capital 

projects.  Vote for which projects you want to see done.  Put a 

number next to each project in the order you wish to have them 

completed.  You may write in and vote for additional projects. 

 

 Please place the completed sheet into one of the Ballot 

Boxes located at the entrances of the church.  Thank you in 

advance for your participation. 

 

 

______ - Resealing of Blacktop 

 

______ -Replace Remaining Cedar Siding 

 

______ - New Windows In The Church 

 

______ - New Lighting 

 

______ - New Flooring/Carpeting For The Church 

 

______ - New Sound System 

 

______ - New Pews and Kneelers 

 

______ - Expanded Vestibules 

 

______ - ____________________________________________ 

 

______ -  ____________________________________________ 

 

______ - ____________________________________________ 

 

______ -____________________________________________ 

 

______ -_____________________________________________ 

 

                                Deadline is June 30, 2017 


